SBVC ACADEMIC SENATE MINUTES FOR August 29, 2001

Meeting held in NH-206, SBVC, at 3 p.m.

	ROLL CALL

Absent Senators are indicated by italics and indentation.

* Paul Grutsis

Nicholas Zoumbos

* Marilyn Johnson

James Robinson

* Judy Tobin

Horace Alexander

Diane Dusick

* Paula Ferri-Milligan

Sherrie Guerrero

* Susan Purkart (exc)

Bob Rippy

Kathryn Weiss

Odette Salvaggio

Dawn Adler

* Spencer Watkins

Diana Avila

Cin Greyraven

* Mark Ikeda

* Ann Leal (exc)

Juliann Martin

Robert Wilson

Ed Gomez

Diane Pfahler

* Frank Dunn

* Margaret Dodds-Schumacher (exc)

Laura Gomez-Guillen

Linda Young

* Ralph Dennington

Allen Moore

* Norm Simpson

Judith Ashton

Edward Millican

Edward Szumski

John Coble

Riase Jakpor

Guests:

Bill Scroggins

Mike Durrett

Richard Long (proxy)
	I. Call to Order by President Judith Ashton at 3:05  p.m.

II. Approval of Minutes ( Moved (Salvaggio) and seconded to table the approval of the minutes of May 2, May 9, and June 6 until the next meeting.  Passed unanimously.  

III. President's Report (   .

President Ashton requested approval of the 2001-2002 Executive Committee.  Moved (Weiss), seconded, and approved unanimously.  The Senate has 2.6 re-assigned time for the year.  This semester, Ashton has 0.6, Guerrero has 0.3, and Greyraven has 0.2.  In the Spring, we may reserve some reassigned time for a President-elect. 

Ashton distributed a tentative schedule of meeting dates for the Senate and executive committee.  A few corrections were made.   A motion was made (Salvaggio) and seconded to approve the corrected calendar.  Gomez questioned the need for scheduling two meetings per month, which may or may not be necessary.  Ashton responded that the second general meeting would not be called unless needed.  Passed, with one opposing vote.  

IV.  Standing Committee Reports (
Executive Committee
Ashton outlined the need for a budget chair.

Greyraven distributed a Academic Senate Committee sign-up list, with a reminder that each Senator is expected to serve on at least one Senate Committee.

District Assembly

Salvaggio invited interested faculty to participate in District policy review.  Two policies and procedures currently under review are student conduct and campus safety.  Contact Salvaggio at SBVC or Ferracone at CHC.

Elections
Pfahler explained that reorganization is shifting the numbers in the Divisions and a special election will be held this Fall to adjust for the changes.  No Senator's term will be prematurely ended as the result of reorganization, but if mutually agreeable, Senators may be shifted to representation of a different Division.

Educational Policy

It was moved (Adler) and seconded to have the Senate accept in concept the draft Committee Structure as  distributed by e-mail to the Senate.  There were numerous questions and criticisms.  Greyraven clarified (as a member of the drafting committee) that this initial structure is intended as a starting point.  Scroggins added that the flow chart was intended to address shared governance issues outlined in a 20-page document produced by the shared governance group, Planning to Plan.  Szumski called for the question, successfully.  The vote on the motion was approved with one nay and two abstentions.

(continued)

Ad hoc – Administrative Satisfaction Survey

Pfahler reported that she is getting high numbers of return on the administrative satisfaction survey, which is due on Friday, August 31.

SBCCD-CTA.  Cochrane reported that negotiations will be continuing, beginning Sept. 7.  CTA and District agreed to raise the health benefit cap to $6,000, reducing the increased costs to faculty with POS, but this agreement has not yet been ratified by the membership.  Salvaggio explained CTA concerns that the District has made changes in health care coverage without disclosure to the faculty association.  If the District would agree to let part-time instructors buy District health care coverage, coverage costs per person would be cheaper.  The pay scale being requested is based on maintaining COLA and improving general equity with neighboring college districts.  Salvaggio also outlined numerous issues that are under consideration as negotiations progress.  A budget analysis is being done covering the past five years.  Millican announced that the community college Board of Trustees election is coming up in November.  There are five candidates for the three seats, including the three incumbents.  CTA is sponsoring a Candidates Forum on September 7th -- faculty members were encouraged to attend.
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VII. 
Business
A. 2001-2002 goals will need to be developed.  Faculty input is welcomed.

B. Possible changes to Program Review are being drafted; will be shared at a future meeting.

C. Division Concerns.

Moore explained the extreme need for a Dean to take care of the special needs of the Technical Division.  Moore asked the Senate to support getting a new Dean for the Technical Division.  Ashton reported that Caballero is willing to support an interim Dean for now -- but the college President, the Board of Trustees, and the Chancellor support the intent to reduce the number of Deans.  Wilson expressed concerns that changes seem to be occurring that are not within the plan approved by the Board of Trustees.  He also mentioned that there is a Board policy that departments are to vote on moves from one Division to another.  Gomez shared concerns from the Social Science Division.  Salvaggio and Ashton emphasized that the administration has the right to reorganize the administration; faculty can express concerns.

It was moved (Moore) and seconded to support retaining a Dean of the Technical Division because of the special needs of that Division.  The motion was amended (Alexander) to recommend that any Dean given oversight of the Technical Division should have the specialized knowledge to properly oversee its operations.  The motion passed unanimously.

VIII. Additional items.  None.
IX. The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 p.m.

_______________________________       _______________________________  

Cin Greyraven, Secretary


Judith Ashton, President
